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Jigawa Governor Praises FUTB Management’s Compassion 
on Split Payment of Registration Fees

The Executive Governor of Jigawa State, Malam 
Umar A. Namadi FCA has praised the leadership 
of the Federal University of Technology Babura, 
leadership for their care and compassion, in 
staggering the payment of registration fees by 
students. He gave the commendation on 
Wednesday 19th June, 2024, at Government 
House Dutse, when the Vice Chancellor, Prof. 
Sabo Ibrahim Birnin Kudu led the Principal 
Officers (POs) on a courtesy visit. 

The Governor who congratulated the University 
for its achievements to date including academic 
activities and completion of the buildings of two 
of its Schools, also promised to assist state 
indigenes “not on a permanent basis but upon 

 

availability of funds or as and when due”. Malam 
Umar not only promised to assist the university 
further on accommodation but will also study 
other requests presented by the university so as to 
assist it appropriately.  
                                                                                 
Earlier the Vice Chancellor had       congratulated 
the Jigawa State Governor for the laudable 
achievements recorded in the first year of his 
administration, while also condoling him on his 
recent loss of an in-law. Prof. Birnin Kudu also 
expressed great appreciation to the Governor and 
government of Jigawa for the supportive and 
numerous assistance given towards the take-off of 
the university, including 4 vehicles for the POs, 
use of JICORAS campus, donation of a large 
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The Executive Governor of Jigawa State, Malam Umar A. Namadi FCA 
(centre) and his cabinet (on the right above) during the courtesy call by 
with FUTB Principal Officers (on the left above) 
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expanse of land for the permanent site along Kano 
Road as well as accommodation for the VC and 
Registrar. 

The Vice Chancellor also briefed the 
Governor on the progress of academic 
activities by eight departments running 13 
programmes with the university recently 
matriculating its second set of students. Of the 
total student population, both genders, of 
1,015, Jigawa has 273, while  

 

 

 

out of a total female population of 77, Jigawa has 
42; but most of the Jigawa students are indigent. 
According to him despite staggering the payment 
of registration fees many students still find it 
difficult to pay, so he appealed to the State 
Government to take over payment for the indigent 
students from Jigawa. 

He happily reported the completion of the 
buildings of the Schools of Engineering and 
Technology, as well as the School of Science, 
Information and Communication Technology; 
while structures for the School of Information and 
Communication Technology, University Library  

and Centre for Information Technology (CIT) are 
nearing completion too.   

 

The Vice Chancellor appealed to Jigawa State to 
assist the university in any way possible to tackle 
the challenges of lack of access roads on the 
Permanent Campus, inadequate accommodation 
and lack of a shuttle buses for commuting to and 
between the two campuses. While praising the 
Governor for the Tertiary Institutions Host 
Community Housing Project going on opposite 
the Permanent Campus, he appealed for 
construction of some inside the campus with a 
structured form of payment.  

 

  

 

Congregation Representatives Appointed into UMC, Senate & other 
Administrative Committees 

Several representatives of the Congregation have 
been officially notified of their appointment into 
various bodies involved in the administration of the 
University. It would be recalled that on 27th May 
2024 the maiden Congregation meeting, whose 
Chairman is the Vice Chancellor Prof. Sabo 
Ibrahim Birnin Kudu and the Secretary is the 
Registrar, Fatima Binta Mohammed, mni, took 
place at the Faculty of Engineering Theatre where 
nominated members were endorsed for 
appointment into various bodies. 

In a letter dated 30th May, 2024 signed by the 
Registrar, Dr. Yakubu Karkarna of the School of 
Engineering was notified of his appointment as 
Representative of Congregation into the University 
Management Committee (UMC) for two years. “By 
the resolution of the Congregation”, said the letter, 
“you are expected to be presenting periodic reports 
on the activities of the UMC to the Congregation 
through the Secretariat.” 
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(From left) Registrar Fatima Binta 
Mohammed mni; DVC Bala Sidi Aliyu and 
the VC, Prof Sabo Ibrahim Birnin Kudu. 

Governor of Jigawa State and some 
members of his cabinet in a group picture 
with the Federal University of Technology 
Babura, Principal Officers after the 

courtesy visit 
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Other letters dated 28th May, 2024 also notified Dr. Ali Taura, Dr. Abel Idrissa Shaba, Rabiu Ibrahim, 
Ibrahim Iro Badaru and Dr. Ya’u Datti of their appointments as follows: 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FUTB INITIATES PLAN FOR A MULTIPURPOSE 
COOPERATIVE SOCIETY 

 

Dr. Ya’u Datti, the Dean Student Affairs has been appointed by the University Congregation 
meeting as Chairman of a Planning Committee for a Staff Multi-Purpose Cooperative 
Society, for a term of two years in the 1st instance, effective 29th May, 2024 through 28th 
May, 2026.  

A letter dated 30th May, 2024 signed by the Registrar gave the Terms of Reference (TOR) of 
the Committee as follows: 

 

(i) To propose the name of the Society; 

(ii) To propose the aim and objectives of the society; 

(iii) To propose the modalities of setting up and registering a cooperative society in lin 

with the principles of Islamic Finance (BUK SAMAHA model); and  

(iv) To make any other relevant recommendation(s) 

The letter also gave the names of the committee members as follows: 

 

1. Mal. Bilal Muhammad Lawal  University Library  Member 

2. Mal. Khamisu Lawan   Bursary Department  Member 

3. Mal. Mahmoud said Ahmad  Computer Science Dept Member 

4. Mal. Aliyu Hassan Shehu  Registry Department   Member/Secretary 

 

It would be recalled that the proposal for the cooperative was presented at the 27th May, 

2024 Congregation meeting by the DVC, Prof. Bala Sidi Aliyu. 

 

S/No. STAFF NAME DEPARTMENT / 
UNIT 

APPOINTED INTO TENURE 

1. Dr. Yakubu Karkarna School of 
Engineering 

University Management 
Committee (UMC) 

27th May 2024 – 26th 
May, 2026 

2. Dr. Ali Uba Taura Electrical Engr. University Senate 27th May 2024 – 26th 
May, 2026 

3.  Dr. Abel Idrissa Shaba Applied 
Mathematics 

University Senate 27th May 2024 – 26th 
May, 2026 

4.  Rabiu Ibrahim Bursary Central Admissions 
Committee 

27th May 2024 – 26th 
May, 2026 

5. Ibrahim Iro Badaru Academic Planning Students Disciplinary and 
Sexual Harassment 
Committee (CAC) 

27th May 2024 – 26th 
May, 2026 

6. Dr. Ya’u Datti Student Affairs Chair Planning Committee 
– Staff Multipurpose 
Cooperative Society 

27th May 2024 – 26th 
May, 2026 
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   FEDERAL UNIVERSITY OF TECHNOLOGY,  

      BABURA, JIGAWA STATE, NIGERIA   

 (Office of the Registrar)  

  

 

Ref: FUTB/R/GEN/07             Date: 14th June, 2024  

  

GENERAL CIRCULAR  

To: All Staff & Students  

EID-UL-ADHA 1445 (Hijra):   

FG DECLARES MONDAY & TUESDAY; 17th -18th JUNE, 2024, PUBLIC 
HOLIDAYS   

  

The Federal Government has declared Monday 17th and Tuesday 18th June, 2024, as Public Holidays, to 
mark this year’s Eid–Ul-Adha festival.   

The Minister of Interior Olubunmi Tunji-Ojo made the declaration on Friday in a statement through 
his Permanent Secretary, Dr. Aishetu GogoNdayako. He called on the Muslim Ummah to imbibe the 
spirit of sacrifice as exemplified by Prophet Ibrahim (Peace be upon him).   

The days are therefore work free day for all University Staff and Students. Normal University activities 
will resume on Wednesday, 19th June, 2024.  

Staff on shift or essential duties are however expected to be at their duty posts as usual.   

  

The Vice Chancellor, Prof. Sabo Ibrahim Birnin Kudu and the University Management join the University 
Community in wishing everyone blessed Eid Ul-Adha celebrations.  

  
Mustafa Ibrahim  

Publications Secretary  

FOR: REGISTRAR  

Announcements 
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